# Kowloon Junior School Uniform – Information for Year 1 parents 2022-2023

Dear 2022/23 Year 1 Parents,

For the 2022-2023 school year, Kowloon Junior School is transitioning to a fully online model for uniform ordering and delivery. Following is the important information on uniforms arrangements for Year 1 students for the new school year. Please pay particular attention to the Ordering Deadline of 30 June 2021. We appreciate this is a tight deadline, however the timeframe is required to ensure delivery before the start of the new academic year.

#### Where to order?

Kowloon Junior School uniform can be ordered online and will be delivered to your home no later than the first week in August. Web site link is below:

### www.schooluniform.hk

Simply go to the website, click on the Kowloon Junior School logo and browse the KJS uniform collection. A guide to what uniform is required, is also attached.

Please note that compulsory items include Sun Hats and a Library Bag. It is important you order them as its is required by school. We recommend you also order 2 sun hats as they tend to get lost.

Please also pay attention to KJS school bag — it is a high-quality school bag developed in cooperation with Dr. Kong company, it is very well purposed for little kids school life & everything they need to carry and it has proper cushion for a good back support which is highly important for little kids development. School backpack can be purchased via the KJS Sale & Clearance Section of the website — you will see the link on Main Uniform page.

### What's the ordering deadline?

Please note that all orders placed by **30 June 2022** are pre-orders and you will be guaranteed delivery to your home by early August. Orders placed after the pre-order deadline of 30 June will be filled according to availability of stock, and delivery cannot be guaranteed. To avoid disappointment, please make sure your order is placed online by the end of June 2022.

## What size do I order?

The sizes for the new uniform are *not the same* as the old uniform. The correct fit for uniform is important and returns and exchanges may incur additional costs. When you click through each item of uniform listed on the web site, you will see a small ruler and the words "View Size Guide", under the product details. This leads to detailed sizing information for that garment.

Please take full advantage of this sizing information to assess the correct size for your child, remembering to allow for summer growth. All measurements given are for the garment, not the child. It may be helpful to measure an item of clothing that currently fits your child and compare the online measurements with that.

The KJS PTA shop today has a full size set of samples available for parents to check sizing. Please note that due to health restrictions, it is not possible to try on samples at the PTA Shop, at the

current time. However, you can compare sizing to existing garments. The PTA shop is open weekdays, until 30 June. Please contact them to make an appointment, if it is really needed. (Email: pta@kjs.hk; Tel: 3765 8709).

Parents and students can also visit <u>the supplier's retail outlet at Lai Chi Kok</u> for fitting and ordering. Please see the website for details (www.schooluniform.hk/pages/contact-us).

## How do I pay?

Payment is by electronic means only – credit card or Paypal. Our supplier does not accept cash or cheque payments for online orders. Accepted credit cards are Visa, Mastercard and American Express.

### Do we have to order all new items?

Kowloon Junior School will be transitioning from the current beige colour for its shorts, skorts and long trousers to navy blue. This transition will commence in the 2022-23 school year and there is no fixed deadline for adopting the new colour.

While new Year 1 families are encouraged to make the change, if you have beige items from an older sibling it is perfectly acceptable for your child to continue to wear these. All other items of current Kowloon Junior School uniform are also acceptable to wear going forward.

The KJS PTA has stock of a number of items of uniform from the previous supplier and these can be purchased via the KJS Sale & Clearance Section of the website. Your Year 1 student can wear any of these items, and your purchase will also help the PTA to support the school.

**Kind Regards** 

The KJS Team